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TRANSLATION OF A LETTER SENT BY HIS EMINENCE
4 ARCHBISHOP TORKOM MANOOGIAN REGARDING THE ELECTION OF DELEGATES

Dear sceceees

The term of the Diocesan delegate(s) of your parish-has expired,
and it is necessary for you to hold an election both for delegates
and alternates, according to articles 14-C and 54 of the Diocesan
Bylaws.

We urge that the names and addresses of your newly elected
delegates and alternates be sent to the Diocesan Office not later
than February 15, 1986 so that we may be able to send them formal
invitations to our annual Diocesan Assembly whieh will be held on
May 1-3, 1986. The host parish is the St. Mesrob Armenian Church
of Racine, Wisconsin.

Certification of the election of your delegates, signed by the
pastor, and the chairman and secretary of the parish council, should
be sent to the Diocesan Headquarters for confirmation.

We enclose herewith a copy fo the certificate to be mailed to
the Diocese in the Armenian and English languages.

Prayerfully,

Archbishop Torkom Mancogian
Primate

December 9, 1985



